Catholic Parishes of St Mary's, Great Yarmouth and St Peter's, Gorleston

Serving the communities of Yarmouth, Gorleston, Acle & Caister
Administration address: The Rectory, St Mary's RC Church, Regent Road,
Great Yarmouth, Norfolk. NR30 2AJ Tel: (SM) 01493 842001 (SP) 01493 301013

Email: rectorystmarys@gmail.com Website: SM:www.stpetersrc.org.uk SP:www.stpetersrc.org.uk

31st WEEK OF THE YEAR - 5th NOVEMBER 2017

Divine Office Week 3

Day	Place	Time	Intention	
Saturday	31st Sunday in Ordinary Time – Vigil Mass			
4 th Nov	Acle	17:00	People of the Parish	
Sunday	SP	09:00	Cynthia Andrews †	
5 th Nov	SM	11:00	Maureen Mellors †	
3 1407	SM	12:30	Portuguese Mass	
	SP	15:00	Malayalam Mass	
	Caister	17:00	Holy Souls	
Monday	Feria			
	SM	19:00	No Polish Mass	
Tuesday	Feria			
	JPH	16:30	Eucharistic Service	
Wednesday	Feria			
_	-	-	No Mass	
Thursday	The Dedication Of The Lateran Basilica. Feast.			
	SP	19:30	Philip Anthony Gunn †	
Friday	S Leo the Great PpD. Mem.			
	School	10:00	Constance Downes †	
	SM	10:00	Sean Henry †	
Saturday	S Martin of Tours B. Mem.			
	SP	09:30	Priest's intention	
	SP	10.00	Adoration and Confession	
	SM	10:00	Joseph Vettese †	
	SM	10:30	Confession	

Please remember in your prayers: all in the parish who are ill; Molly Able, Tony Adamson, Ann Askew, Sadie Baker, Jeanette Charalambous, Jane Christie, Stephen Christie, Angela Cooper, Anthony D'Arcy, Filomena Desira, Sam Desira, Simon Ellison, Muriel Gale, Joyce Hastings, Rosemarie Hawkins, Sandra Hennessy, Michael Howlings, Christine Iles, Brian Lafferty, Mollie Marsden, Eileen McCarney, Linda McGurk, Mary-Ann Moody Cliffe, Glen Nudd, Joanne O'Gregory, Joe Paton, Dorothy Pearce, Beryl Pearson, Tom Ryan, Michael Ryan, Lilian Skinner, Marta Sofia, Jonathon Walsh, Anthony Willets and John Wright. May the Lord give them comfort.

Those whose anniversaries occur at this time: Cynthia Andrews, Gerald.

Those whose anniversaries occur at this time; Cynthia Andrews, Gerald Byrne, Violet Cox, Julia Dyson, Elizabeth Glynn, Margaret Hogg, Desmond Kennedy, Joan Morris, Thomas Mulliss, Gloria Palumbo, Elizabeth Smith, Dorothy Soanes, John Taylor and Joseph Vettese. May they rest in peace.

MARGARET MOYSE who died recently, may she rest in peace. May the Lord give comfort and consolation to her family and friends at this time.

AMELIA BLOUNT BUXTON, WILSON CORREIA FERNANDES, LUCIANA FERREIRA DE OLIVEIRA & MANAN SAGAR who were baptised last weekend, with the help of their families and friends, may they grow strong in faith.

A warm welcome to all our visitors this weekend

Registered Charity No: 278742

Information

Priest in Charge

Fr Anthony Nwankwo SMMM Tel: 01493 842001

Assistant Priest

Fr Alex Ibe SMMM Tel: 01493 301013

Parish Deacon

Rev Peter Glanville
Tel: 01493 701341
Email:

glanville_peter@hotmail.com

Parish Office Hours

SM Tue 08:00 – 14:00 SP Wed 09:00 – 14:00 SP Thurs 09:00 – 12:00

Schools

St Mary & St Peter Primary School Tel: 01493 445117 Notre Dame High School Norwich Tel: 01603 611431

Baptism

2 months' notice required

Marriage
6 months' notice required

Emergency Number

If you need a priest in an emergency please contact 01502 572453 (OLSS, Lowestoft)

The Cycle of Prayer

During Ordinary Time we are asked to pray for these intentions: The Harvest; Students and Teachers; The Spread of the Gospel; Justice and Peace in the World; Prisoners and their Families; All Victims of War; Young People.

Psalm Response:

Keep my soul in peace before you, O Lord.

Parish Stewardship

Giving is an act of the heart. You may give without loving, but you cannot love without giving

Weekly Offertory Collection – St Mary's

Gift Aid	£182.00
Loose	£413.62
Standing Orders	£240.00
TOTAL	£835.62

Weekly Offertory Collection - St Peter's

Gift Aid	£193.10
Loose	£286.08
Standing Orders	£135.00
TOTAL	£614.18

Restoration Funding stands at: - £32,186.66

Retiring Collection this weekend is for the St Edmund's Fund

Fr Anthony and Fr Alex will be away on a Diocesan Study Week from Monday 6th November-Thursday 9th November. If you need a priest in an emergency please contact 01502 572453 (OLSS, Lowestoft).

St Mary and St Peter Catholic Primary School an open afternoon for children starting school in September 2018 will be held on **Monday 13th November**. Tours will run from 13:15-13:45 and 14:00-14:30 but please call the school office to book a family slot for your preferred tour on 01493 445117.

November Memorial Books: there are books at the back of both St Mary's and St Peter's for you to write the names of any of the faithful departed that you would like to be prayed for, during the month of November. The books are brought to the altar at all Masses and the dead are remembered.

Advent Retreat Clare Priory is offering you the opportunity to prepare for Christmas with two residential weekends. 1st-3rd December led by Sr Frances Moore and 8th-10th December led by Dr Kieran O'Mahony OSA. Cost is £145 per retreat to book contact Kathy Reddick 01787 277326 or email clarepriory@clarepriory.net

<u>Diocesan Pilgrimage to Fatima</u> will be 10th – 15th September 2018 led by Bishop Alan Hopes, if you want to please contact Pilgrimage People by email at office@pilgrimagepeople.org for more details.

<u>Apologies:</u> There will be no Polish mass this Monday. Fr. Waldemar will be in Poland for few days.

<u>Large print bulletin</u> available at the back of Church

Forthcoming Diary Dates:

- 1. SM Sunday School today 5th Nov
- 2. **SP Sunday School** today 5th Nov
- 3. **SM SVP** next meeting Wed 8th Nov 10:00 at St Ignatius, Caister
- 4. **SP SVP** meeting today 5th Nov after 9:00 Mass in the Committee Room
- 5. **SM PPC** next meeting Mon 20th Nov 19:30 in the Presbytery
- 6. **Coffee Morning** at Meadow Farm, Oby on Thursday 30th November from 10:00-12:00 in aid of SM SVP more details to follow

First Holy Communion 2017-18: Classes continue for children at St Mary's on Wed 8th November at 17:00, & at St Peter's on Wed 15th November at 17:00.

Red Mission Boxes – St Peter's I need to bank any money to be included in 2017 figures by the middle of December so can you please let me have your box any time before then. I don't have a landline but you can ring me on 07712 261083 if you need me to collect your box – Many thanks Barbara Clark

SP DBS Checks for Church Volunteers there are still a number of people who still need to complete this process. Please see Jose as soon as possible as most of the existing checks are now out of date, and this could prevent you from continuing your Ministry – thank you.

"Laudate Si- on the care for our common home" was written by Pope Francis in 2015.

Reflection 3: From paragraph 23 and 25: "The climate is a common good, belonging to all and meant for all"..."Climate change is a global problem with grave implications: environmental, social, economic, political and for the distribution of goods. It represents one of the principal challenges facing humanity in our day." This week you are invited to reflect on, and pray about, how different lifestyles in our world are affecting the Earth's climate, and the essentials for all life. Pray for all politicians, and delegates at global summits, that good solutions will be chosen.

Help for Puerto Rico: Robin & Linda Turner, parishioners at St Mary's, have family in Puerto Rico where the effects of the recent hurricanes have been devastating. They are continuing to fund raise on Sunday 15th November after the 11:00 Mass at St Mary's. At the previous fundraising raffle £162.00 was raised to be divided between this cause and SMMM. Please do all you can to support them – thank you.

The Holy Father's Prayer Intention for November:

Christians in Asia – That Christians in Asia, bearing witness to the Gospel in word and deed, may promote dialogue, peace, and mutual understanding, especially with those of other religions.